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Witness:  	Maryann Ray
Address:  	4541 Sawa Circle
		Juneau, AK  99801

Representing:  Self and Alaska Tourism Industry Association

My family and I realized a lifetime’s dream this July when we made Alaska our home.  Since our arrival we have purchased a home and invested in a family business.  We now own a high-end bed & breakfast and provide wedding planning and excursion scheduling services to our target customers – affluent, independent travelers.  We book significant business for Alaskan tour operators, restaurants and others.

Because our target market is not directly related to the cruise ship industry and a significant portion of our customers plan their travel quite early, 2009 was not as difficult for us as it was for many of our colleagues.  That said, 2010 is not shaping up the way we had hoped.  We are already seeing 2010 travelers negotiate rates harder, plan shorter stays and request fewer and less expensive excursions.  Our concern is that, if action isn’t taken soon, 2010 may end in a broader downturn than 2009.

We have been doing everything we can to promote our business and the beauty and adventure of travel in Alaska.  However, a small business cannot hope to compete with the spending being done by competing state and international tourism groups around the country and the world.  Additionally, with the lessening of cruise line interest in Alaska, we expect there will be less frequent cruise line advertising about the adventure of Alaska.  The entire Alaskan travel industry has benefited from the advertising done by the cruise industry, which has gone a long way to keeping Alaska in the minds of vacation planners.  Fewer cruise ads will lead to fewer visitors overall – including independent travelers.  Allowing that void to be filled by competing destinations will heavily impact Alaska’s share of tourism dollars.

As a small business, my family must rely on the state to do its share to promote Alaskan travel industry and to provide the reach needed to hit the high end travel market.  House Bill 167 is a step in the right direction.  My family and I encourage the committee to support HB 167 and the Alaskan tourism industry.

Thank you.
